
 
 
 

The Captain of the Port is establishing a safety zone in the near shore region of the Hazard Area in the Gulf of Mexico 
extending to the 12NM line and all navigable waters of South Bay on January 15, 2025 (with backup dates of January 16 �± 
17, 2025, each day) between the hours of 2 pm and 6 pm CST. The safety zone is needed to protect personnel, vessels, and 
the marine environment from potential hazards created by rocket launching activity that may include free falling debris 
and/or descending vehicles or vehicle components under various means of control. In addition, vehicles descending to 
ground level will slow down from supersonic speeds, resulting in audible sonic booms in the area around the return location. 
For more details on sonic booms please visit: https://www.spacex.com/updates/#starship-sonic-boom. 
 
The following areas are safety zones: Safety Zone A consists of all navigable waters of the Gulf of Mexico, from the surface 
to bottom, encompassed by a line connecting the following points beginning at Point 1: 26�ƒ���•�����Ž���1���������ƒ���•���Ž�:���� �W�K�H�Q�F�H���W�R��
�3�R�L�Q�W�� ������ �����ƒ���•���Ž�� �1�� �������ƒ���•���Ž�:���� �W�K�H�Q�F�H�� �W�R�� �3�R�L�Q�W�� ������ �����ƒ���•�����Ž�� �1�� �������ƒ�����•�������Ž�:���� �W�K�H�Q�F�H�� �I�R�O�O�R�Z�L�Q�J�� �W�K�H�� �����1�0�� �O�L�Q�H�� �W�R�� �8�Q�L�W�H�G��
States of America/Mexico Maritime Boundary Line, thence following the United States of America/Mexico Maritime 
�%�R�X�Q�G�D�U�\���/�L�Q�H���W�R���3�R�L�Q�W�������������ƒ�����•���������Ž���1���������ƒ���•�����Ž�:�����W�K�H�Q�F�H���I�R�O�O�R�Z�L�Q�J���W�K�H���F�R�D�V�W���W�R���3�R�L�Q�W�����������6�D�I�H�W�\���=�R�Q�H���%���F�R�Q�V�L�V�W�V���R�I���D�O�O��
navigable waters of South Bay, from the surface to bottom, encompassed by a line connecting the following points 
�E�H�J�L�Q�Q�L�Q�J�� �D�W�� �3�R�L�Q�W�� ������ �����ƒ���•�����Ž�� �1�� �������ƒ�����•�������Ž�:���� �W�K�H�Q�F�H�� �W�R�� �3�R�L�Q�W�� ������ �����ƒ���•�����Ž�� �1�� �������ƒ�����•���������Ž�:���� �W�K�H�Q�F�H�� �I�R�O�O�R�Z�L�Q�J�� �W�K�H��
coastline to Point 5. No vessels shall transit through the safety zone without permission from the U.S. Coast Guard.   
 
Mariners are advised to reference MSIB 01-25 for the complete approximate position of rocket launching operations and 
rocket launching potential debris areas. The established safety zone is limited to the near shore regions of the rocket 
launching operations area. Concerned parties with urgent questions can contact the U.S. Coast Guard Sector Corpus Christi 
Command Center at 361-939-0450; or for non-urgent questions and concerns, email CCWaterways@uscg.mil. 
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